
Support Oppose Concerned Total

0 1 7 8

Written Eric Lerude ewlerude@gmail.com 775-336-8528 255 N. Sierra Street #1718 1 March 17, 2025 at 2:52 pm 

Written Eddie Manley 775-223-3461 541 W 3rd st 1 March 18, 2025 at 1:01 pm 

Written Audrey Keller audrey@swissfamilykeller.com 818-292-0447 1 March 19, 2025 at 2:33 pm 

Written Andrew Flagg andrewflagg@yahoo.com 1 March 20, 2025 at 8:18 am 

Written Anonymous 1 March 20, 2025 at 8:18 am 

Written Connie Silveira 775-848-7961 845 Casazza Dr. Reno, NV 89502 1 March 21, 2025 at 11:01 pm 

Written Brandi Smith  brandisgr955@gmail.com 1 March 22, 2025 at 9:40 am

Written Michelle Conrad christianrhiannon@yahoo.com 775-699-0623 1 March 24, 2025 at 7:56 am 
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Outlook

Regarding Waste, Fraud and Abuse of Government funds - Reno Financial Advisory Board

From Notifications SN <Notifications@reno.gov>
Date Thu 3/20/2025 8:18 AM
To Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Good morning, 

We received this email, which we believe would be best fit for Public Comment. 

Thank you!

 

On Wednesday 19, March 05:18:51 PM PDT, 'Andy Flagg <andrewflagg@yahoo.com>' wrote:

Dear Reno Direct,
 
Thank you for all that you do good. I have a few items to suggest for review.
 
It is my hope and promise that your organizations are seriously adding to your agenda the City of
Reno's potential of fraud, waste and abuse of taxpayer funds at our local level.
 
Waste, Fraud and Abuse of Taxpayer funds at any level should be in continual audit. Period. The City of
Reno has book keepers, accountants, and others ad infinitum. 
 
More than we probably need, yet they need to be our canaries in the caves and whistleblowers.
 
I asked funding misuse and failure of reallocation of existing resources (e.g Fire Department) some 10
years ago while I was on the Financial Advisory Board and was kindly dismissed by Council member
Naomi Jardon of my Ward 5 saying I could not ask those investigatory questions and she in turn called
me out and to her chambers to share the similar.
 
 
 
https://mynews4.com/on-your-side/ask-joe/ask-joe-changes-promised-after-audit-uncovers-waste-and-
fraud-at-ndot-maintenance-shops#
 

 

 
Ref:MSG0669598_7akALnKBYQyL23Pl1LVO

3/20/25, 11:28 AM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook
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Outlook

FEE SCHEDULE INPUT Draft FY26

From Audrey M Keller <audrey@swissfamilykeller.com>
Date Wed 3/19/2025 2:33 PM
To Planning Reno <Planning@reno.gov>; Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>; Devon Reese <reesed@reno.gov>;

Hillary Schieve <SchieveH@reno.gov>; Kathleen Taylor <TaylorK@reno.gov>; Jackie Bryant <BryantJ@reno.gov>; Naomi Duerr
<DuerrN@reno.gov>; Miguel Martinez <MartinezMi@reno.gov>; Angela Fuss <FussA@reno.gov>

Cc dkeats@sbcglobal.net <dkeats@sbcglobal.net>

Dear City of Reno leaders:

I object to penalizing citizens by increasing the Appeal process by 365% to $500.  

What is an Appeal for anyway? 

It is the Citizen's only way to demand that our elected officials step-in and weigh-in by voting down
or amending decisions by either the PLANNING STAFF and / or well-meaning but non-professional,
non elected, volunteers (Planning Commissioners). 

If the Planning Dept. does a great job (and they usually do) in communicating the issues of the
project, I think the City should have to bear the expense of the appeal.

If developers do a great job in communicating their plans to the community, then their submittals
would not likely be appealed.

It is my opinion that the developers should be charged a flat fee for Appeals of $5,000 on
submittal. (I believe this is the cost to the City for an Appeal.)  

If there are no appeals, then the $5,000 is refunded to the developer.

On the other hand if the developers fail to communicate their plan and build consensus among
the community, then they should have to pay for the Appeal process of $5,000 EACH.

To me the $500 is a punitive action - against any citizen with a problem with what developers want to
build in this City.

3/20/25, 11:22 AM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQkADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtNGM5OS1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ… 1/2



It feels like this increase was suggested by the developers as a way of not having to deal with the
public airing of their project "issues".

Let the citizens continue to pay the existing $100 as a formality.

Submitted for Public Comment,
Audrey Keller

(818) 292-0447

3/20/25, 11:22 AM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook
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Outlook

City Council Comment received from Eddie Manley

From Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Date Tue 3/18/2025 1:01 PM
To Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:
Name:  
Eddie Manley
Commenting on behalf of:  
No
Ward #:
Unsure/Other
Email Address:  

Phone Number:  
7752233461
Address:  
541 w 3rd st

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: .

Section:
General Opening Session Comment (unassociated to an agenda item)

Item:
Curfew needs to be changed on nightclubs on west second time to be changed to midnight cause of
fighting and overcrowded sidewalks and bars.

Position:
No position stated - Concerned or Neutral

Are they speaking in person?
No, I am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:
Nightclubs need for curfew to be changed for curfew to midnight cause of fighting and over crowded
sidewalks and people still fighting this would go for the row also and calneva

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:
By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate.  For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's

meeting.

Yes

3/20/25, 11:19 AM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook
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By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that:  (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public

record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction; and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information

intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes
Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?

Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We’ll never share your email address with third-party

persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

No

3/20/25, 11:19 AM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook
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Outlook

March 16, 2025 complaint

From Notifications SN <Notifications@reno.gov>
Date Mon 3/17/2025 2:52 PM
To Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Good afternoon!

We received this email at Reno Direct, which appears best suited for public comment. Please see
below. I will also follow up with the constituent directly on the process to report a disturbance of the
peace. 

 

On Sunday 16, March 05:23:04 PM PDT, 'ewlerude@gmail.com' wrote:

Hello City of Reno,

Between 3 and 4 am on Sunday March 16, 2025, I was woken up by two different types of
noise.

1. The boom boom beat of electronic dance music coming from the direction of the night
club formerly known as Eden and from Tonic. I can hear and even feel this beat when I’m
lying in my bed.

When will the City of Reno add a reasonable C Scale measurement to the muni code to try
to manage this issue?

2. There is a person who very often hangs out on the northwest corner of 2nd and West
streets. This person is dressed up to some degree. This person usually has a music playing
device of some sort and plays it loudly. What is most problematic is this person sings /
yells / whoops on a regular basis very loudly, causing a piercing noise that wakes me up
and keeps me up. Last night I did not exit my bed to see who was causing this noise, but it
was the same old noise that happens very regularly.

I have exited my bed to look down to see who this is causing this noise. I have seen Reno
Police cars drive by this person and not stop and speak to this person. But it is time to do
something more than ignore this person and let this person disrupt my sleep and I’m sure
the sleep of many others in live in the vicinity.

Please have someone contact me about this matter. Thank you for your time and
consideration.

Eric Lerude

3/20/25, 11:10 AM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook
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255 N. Sierra Street #1718
Reno, NV 89501
(775) 336-8528

 

 
Ref:MSG0666584_6sKf0U480EpOnD2dOFMy
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Outlook

March 8, 2025 complaint

From Notifications SN <Notifications@reno.gov>
Date Mon 3/17/2025 2:57 PM
To Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Good afternoon!

We received this email at Reno Direct, which appears best suited for public comment. Please see
below. I will also follow up with the constituent directly on the process to report a disturbance of the
peace. 

 

On Saturday 08, March 11:38:34 AM PST, 'ewlerude@gmail.com' wrote:

Hello City of Reno,

At about 12:30 am, then at about 2:30 am, then at about 4 am on Saturday March 8, 2025,
I was woken up by the boom boom beat of electronic dance music coming from the
direction of the night club formerly known as Eden and from Tonic. I could hear and even
feel this beat as I was trying to sleep in my bed.

It is time to add a reasonable C Scale measurement to the muni code to try to manage this
issue.

Thank you for your time and consideration. Please have someone contact me about this
matter.

Eric Lerude

255 N. Sierra Street #1718
Reno, NV 89501
(775) 336-8528

 

 
Ref:MSG0666599_NIoFmtGqhQ9xj44fssGy

3/20/25, 11:16 AM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook
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Development Review Public Comment
The public comment form has a new entry from the public.

Case Number N/a

Position In Opposition

Comments

I feel that citizens were not
adequately informed or able to have
input on all the terrible over
developing of Reno. It is so over
crowded and often times can take 1-4
hours to get home from work even
though there is no snow or anything.
There are a lot more rude people that
do not drive following rules. Car
insurance is sky high! And constant
car accidents. The city looks horrible
and like a prison now, so many ugly
walls blocking scenery, the developers
are doing a horrible job making Reno
look so bad i don't want to live here
anymore. If people want big cities and
crime they could live in California, New
York or Chicago. The freeway is a
dangerous mess, like a death trap.
Crime is out of control, people getting
their parked cars constantly ran into,
hit and runs. I was told it's going to
take 10 years to finish, I hate all the
stuff they're doing and the roads are
in terrible condition. They are always
closed down making hard to get
anywhere especially work and the
roads usually aren't being fixed, it's all
to add all the housing for
overcrowding. It's all about top people
making more money while the citizens
suffer the consequences.

Email Address christianrhiannon@yahoo.com



Name of Commentor Michelle Conrad

Phone Number 7756990623

Submitted: 3/23/2025 3:34:29 AM

These comments were submitted on behalf of: Self (self if blank)


	Reno City Council Public Comments (Recorded)2
	Andrew Flagg
	Anoymous
	Audrey Keller
	Brandi Smith
	Brandi Smith-2
	Brandi Smith-3
	Connie Silveira
	Eddie Manley
	Eric Lerude
	Eric Lerude-2
	Michelle Conrad



